
 
 
 

Minutes of the November 25, 2013 Langley Research & Development Park 

Business Association Special Meeting 

Submitted by Brian Wachter 

Attendees: 

Name Company Email/Phone 

Brian Wachter  Bihrle Applied Research Inc bwachter@bihrle.com 

Jeff Manning STC Catalyst manning@stcnet.com 

Dan Girouard City of Hampton dgirouard@hampton.gov 

Richard White Vigyan rwhite@vigyan.com 

Donald James AES Consulting Engineers 804-693-4450 

Tolu Ibikunle City Planner/City of Hampton tibikunle@hampton.gov/757-728-5237 

 
Special Meeting: 
 
This Special Meeting was called to provide business owners and tenants the opportunity to hear about 
the proposed replacement of Pump Station 137 (located down the dirt road close to the Langley 
Speedway) and to provide any comments and feedback to the City of Hampton about the project. 
 
At the meeting Dan Girouard, Asset Manager for the City of Hampton, stated that a new pump station is 
proposed on the site of Praxair and that the pump is being upsized to handle the new HRSD pressures in 
the force main. 
 
Donald James from AES Consulting Engineers presented an overview of the proposed pump station 
project and answered questions from the meeting attendees. 
 
No opposition to the proposed project was voiced by the attendees. As a follow-up to the meeting, Brian 
Wachter drafted a letter of support for the project on behalf of the Langley R&D Park Business 
Association, with the letter intended to be presented at a City Council meeting on the proposed project. 
 
There being no other business for the meeting, the meeting was adjourned. 
 


